From: Andrew G. Rowe
To: Council Clerk – Testimony

Subject: Testimony October 21st City Council Meeting
Date: Wednesday, October 26, 2022 3:14:45 PM

Attachments: image001.png

Dear Mayor Wheeler and City Council Members Hardesty, Rubio, Ryan and Mapps.

I am writing to offer my strong support for the five resolutions that are being discussed today.

I am also writing to urge the accelerated creation of the large congregate emergency shelters as proposed by the Mayor, together with housing supports (hygene, mental health and addiction recovery, security), to be followed by the banning of camping on our city's streets as soon as we can create the necessary shelter capacity.

This aggressive proposal is urgently needed to address the multiple crises on our streets, while continuing the development of other emergency, transitional shelter and permanent housing capacity. While it may be controversial, we have waited too long to protect the health and welfare of our houseless neighbors, while ensuring the safety of our residents, homeowners, businesses and office workers.

This work must be done in partnership with Multnomah County and the Joint Office of Homeless Services, along with state and federal agencies, who must provide expertise and funding to support these efforts.

I urge the City Council to recognize that the current pace of creating shelter and permanent housing capacity is failing and that emergency actions are required to put the city on the path to recovery.

Thank you.

Andrew G. Rowe, Executive Chairman AllMed Healthcare Management, Inc.

111 SW 5th Avenue, Suite 1400 Portland, OR 97204

Office: (503) 274-9916
Mobile: (503) 816-9727
Skype: andrewrowe1362
agrowe@allmedmd.com
https://www.allmedmd.com



Improving Healthcare Together

This email and its attachments (if any) may contain privileged and confidential information and/or protected health information (PHI) intended solely for the use of AllMed Healthcare Management and the above-named recipient(s). The intended recipient is authorized to review any sensitive information in this message and may use this data in HIPAA compliant business practices. No recipient is allowed to reproduce,

store, distribute, print or copy this data in a way inconsistent with authorized business purposes. If you are not the recipient, or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, distribution, or use of this email message data and/or any data attached to it is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please permanently delete this email along with any attachments and notify the sender immediately by phone at 800-400-9916.